MINUTES OF THE FORCE EXECUTIVE BOARD – 15 APRIL 2008

The Chief welcomed Dick Barton to the meeting, the first since he had returned from secondment to ACPO (TAM).

1.
Minutes & Action Log


Minutes of the Force Executive Board held on 18 March 2008 were agreed subject to amending two references under item 6 – Challenge Programme – from “CDD and East Sussex GSO support function” to “Brighton and East Sussex GSO support function”.  Updates to the action log were noted.

2.
Finance

(a)
2008-09 Budget – Planned use of any potential underspend


It is extremely likely that the Force will underspend again in 2008-09 due to better control of overtime; police staff and police officer vacancies; roll out of new developments; central management of the police pay budget; and slippage in the capital programme.


To ensure the force makes best use of its resources, it is important to have a plan in place to invest any underspend in ensuring the force can manage the financial risks and deliver its objectives over the short and medium term.


FEB were therefore asked to determine the relative priorities of items under four main headings (new spend; changes to financing resources; staff initiatives; and financial sustainability) set out in a paper by Mark Rowe, which was circulated prior to the meeting.


A discussion followed which clearly identified that the issues currently under consideration by the Recruitment, Retention and Reform (R3) Group were the main priority.


The other items listed all received support, except ‘FEB Choices’ and ‘the Early Placement of Probationers’ (which the R3 Group had agreed was problematic).  Paul Curtis also put in a request for consideration to be given to reinstating the £1m of bonus, SPP and honorarium payments which had been suspended for 2008-09 as a non recurring saving under the Challenge Programme.  This was supported by the majority but Sarah Reed (on behalf of UNISON) pointed out that there was a risk in re-instating Challenge savings when staff were still being made redundant under the Challenge programme.


AGREED:


It was agreed that the R3 Group would report back on the retention initiatives that it is funding.  A final decision on the priority and timing of other issues would be agreed in the light of this.


ACTION


R3 Group to provide update to FEB on 13 May 2008.


Mark Rowe’s paper also set out the practical implications of the new accountability arrangements for 2008-09 and the tighter monitoring and reporting arrangements.

(b)
Update on Roll Forward Requests

The final outturn position will not be known until the end of April at the earliest but the anticipated underspend is now in excess of £7m before transfer to reserves.  Budget holders have been advised that up to 1% of their 2007-08 underspends will be carried forward and broad proposals for its use have been submitted.  This amounts to £1.230m, which must be spent during 2008‑09.


ACTION

Mark Rowe to confirm 1% carry forward figures to each budget holder so that there is no delay in implementing approved expenditure.


AGREED

Further discussion will be required on the use of the remaining residual underspend once the final figures are known.

Close monitoring of the 2008-09 budget will be carried out by the newly formed Budget Monitoring and Forecasting Group, which will meet monthly to ensure accurate financial reporting.

3.
Implementation of Systems Review Recommendations

On 18 March 2008, FEB endorsed the results of the systems review and recommendations, and approved in principle an approach to delivery based on recycling savings and underspends within IS, subject to delivery back to FEB of a spending plan and governance structure.  Since that meeting, two additional significant factors have come to light which require urgent, and costly, attention: serious problems with the ‘computer rooms’ where our systems are kept and managed; and an increasing need to replace OIS sooner than anticipated.


Detailed costings, set out in a paper circulated prior to the meeting, showed that the whole cost of implementing the systems review recommendations can be met through a variety of mechanisms but ‘pump priming’ of £637,000 would be required.


The paper also set out a detailed governance structure under the direction of the Major Change Programme Board.


AGREED


FEB approved the governance.


FEB approved the retention of savings in IS, to fund the work, with the potential to release all or some of them into the savings programme at Year 4.


FEB approved that the principles of the systems review will guide the design of capital programme specific deliverables.

FEB approved ‘pump priming’ funds as identified from IS Revenue underspends in 2007-08 and refunds of liquidated damages from Airwave.

4
Quality v Quantity

This item was discussed at the Force Performance Meeting (FPM) earlier in the day.  It was pointed out that it should perhaps be Quality and Quantity, the two not being mutually exclusive.

5
Review of Items from other Boards

(a)
Finance and Resources Board – 26 March 2008

A copy of a briefing paper was circulated prior to the meeting and its contents were noted.

(b)
TP and Operations Board – 1 April 2008

A copy of a briefing paper was circulated prior to the meeting and its contents were noted.

(c)
HR and Training Board – 28 March 2008

A copy of a briefing paper was circulated prior to the meeting and its contents were noted.

6.
Strategic Boards
(a)
Best Use of Resources Board – 8 April 2008

A copy of the minutes was circulated prior to the meeting.  It was noted that the Board had considered and agreed all recommendations made in the Phase III Savings - Fleet and Estates business cases.

(b)
Keeping People Safe Board


There was no meeting to report.

(c)
Neighbourhood Policing Programme Board – 1 April 2008

A copy of the minutes was circulated prior to the meeting and the contents were noted.

7.
Other Business

(a)
Superintendent Moves


Paul Curtis reported that Chief Officers had agreed the following Superintendent moves:


Chief Superintendent Barton
ACPO TAM secondment to Ops Department overseeing changes to the regional CTIU and Gold Command of investigation into offences against EDO MBM

Supt Steve Voice

East Sussex Command to Planning Co-ordinator Otter

Supt Sam Coates

Ops Dept Command to East Sussex Command


Supt Steve Barry

Brighton & Hove Command to CDD

(b)
Workplace Charging

In October 2007, FEB adopted a paper on Climate Change and Environmental Strategy which set out the force’s plans for ensuring that Sussex Police conducts its business in accordance with good environmental practice and meets associated legislative requirements.  One element of this paper was a proposal to introduce charging for workplace parking with effect from 2009‑10.  However, having received representations from both the Federation and UNISON, Chief Officers have agreed that consideration of the charging policy element of the strategy will be deferred at least until 2010‑11.  It was emphasised that this decision did not diminish Chief Officers’ support for the overall Climate Change and Environmental Strategy.

8.
The next FEB will be held at 1 pm on Tuesday, 13 May 2008
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